Lake Rescue Association Board Meeting Minutes

The Board Meeting was called to order on July 21, 2010, by President Frank Wingate at the home of Glenn Brown at 2:30 p.m.

In attendance were Frank Wingate, Glenn Brown, Charlie Robinson, Mary Rita Batesole, Chris Salerno and Judy Zilvitis.   Absent were Angi Ciufo, Kevin Davis and Jim McCall.

The first order of business involved the Annual Meeting scheduled for August 7th.  The proxy statement, invitation to the meeting, and another Lake Breezes newsletter will be sent out by the end of the week.  The time of the annual meeting was changed to 10:00, and the meeting site will be Plymouth State Park.  Coffee and pastries (etc.) will be offered at the meeting.  Discussion was held on the content of the President’s report and the Treasurer’s report.  The general theme will be that the Board led the way with the elimination of the milfoil problem and now they will lead the way with solving the sedimentation problem.  We will begin in earnest the “Rescue Our Lakes” project.
At the  Annual Meeting. we will have Ludlow Town Manager Frank Heald, State Watershed Coordinator, Marie Caduto, and Kristen Underwood with a presentation on the Geomorphic Survey.

Chris Salerno presented the Water Quality Report which includes the “Rescue Our Lakes” initiative.    Mary Rita will guide the demonstration buffer zone aspect of the project.  There are a number of properties which are being considered for the model lakeshore demo.  The committee will look into free plants from Luzinac Nursery which offers some free native plants and a number of landscape architects who will help design the site.  The committee is hoping to involve some members such as Mike O’Neil.
Charlie Robinson will design a short “fishing survey” with a multiple choice questionnaire which should be ready by the Annual Meeting.

Glenn Brown will develop a survey to learn of member’s talents as well as their opinions on buffer zones, shoreline erosion and other factors affecting the lake ecology. Glenn would like to have Jim’s help on this.  In addition, the survey will include the changes and undermining of the shoreline which is possibly taking place on most lake owner’s properties.  A baseline should be established, and property owners made more aware of the changes happening to their very own properties.
The important issue of compliant septic systems will be addressed in an issue of Lake Breezes.  The current rules and regulations from the state of Vermont would be included as well as names of companies to call to solve any problem.

Judy will begin work on a brochure on lake living to give some guidelines for responsible home owners both new and old.  We are hoping to involve Dave Herne and others on the project.
Publicity for the lakes will be undertaken by a committee which would include Liz Spaulding, Glenn Brown and hopefully some others (Peter Kendall and Alan Grant were suggested).  Glenn will help insure that there are more frequent Lake Breezes, and the Publicity Committee will try to put the lead articles from Lake Breezes, for example, into the local papers on a timely basis.  Chris will work with Patrick Cody to do a video on the lake.

Other ideas include having a Rescue Our Lakes booth at local fairs and festivals such as the Zucchini Festival once we have something to report such as the completion of the demo buffer zone and the “Living on a Lake” brochure as well as other hand outs regarding boating and fishing rules.
Chris will work with research projects having to do with measuring the depth of sediment and its chemical content.  In addition, Chris will help with grant writing which can include the demo buffer zone site and more support for Better Back Roads.  There may be need for another watershed grant as well as needing sonar measurements.
Mary Rita will attend local planning meeting in Ludlow as much as possible but would be willing to report to them as well as neighboring towns once we have something to report such as the demo site or the geomorphic survey results.

We still need to find more committed people to attend the regional watershed meetings.

Under new business, Judy moved that the Board meet in an executive session to establish a board policy to set attendance requirements for its meetings.  If someone cannot meet those requirements, then they should offer to resign from the Board.  If someone cannot meet the meeting requirements, they should not be considered for a future term.  The motion was seconded  by Chris and passed unanimously by those present.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35.  Respectively submitted, Judy Zilvitis
Addendum to the meeting.

Mary Rita graciously acknowledged that the Board was heading in a direction that was very exciting and one in which she wanted it to go,
Other names brought up for consideration as volunteers for the projects begun:  Liz Spaulding,  Rich Killian, Mary Urban, Adam Greshin, and Mike O’Neil have all volunteered their help.  Other names to call on to volunteer include:  Jeff Williard, Nikki Jones, Amy and Phil Newell,  Chris and Stacy Loveless, Joan and Martin Kattalia, Alan Grant, John Esau, Marty and Susie Fino, Craig Peters, Natalie Fisher, Rodney Gutner, Martin and Hinda Wolf.
Each Board member is encouraged to call and ask some members for their  help with the Rescue Our Lakes Project.  Engaging our members is a very important part of the project.  Not calling volunteers will seriously hinder the progress we hope to achieve.

